

State of Idaho

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Southern Region, 1341 Fillmore Street, Suite 200 • Twin Falls, Idaho 83301-3380 Phone: (208) 736-3033 • Fax: (208) 736-3037 • Web Site: www.idwr.idaho.gov

April 19, 2011

C. L. "BUTCH" OTTER Governor GARY SPACKMAN Interim Director

Russ Patterson Triple Ace Inc. 1800 Z Street Heyburn, ID 83336

RE: Golden Valley Water District Assessment

Dear Mr. Patterson:

Thank you for sending in your assessment for FY2011. Unfortunately, this year we need to have the check made out to "Water District 450" instead of IDWR, since we will be opening up a new account with Zion's Bank. Because of this, I am returning Check #18868. I talked with Joe last Friday and he indicated we would be getting an account set up sometime this week. This will help us keep better track of the money and also give us the opportunity to utilize carryover, if there is some, into the next fiscal year.

I also made a visit out to the wells last Thursday, April 14th, and measured the monitoring wells and things are looking pretty good. I don't have a measurement for April last year, so I am only comparing how things are from last month. Here are the results:

Monitoring Well No.	Depth (ft)	Change from Last Month (ft)
209	456.25	+4.43
417	469.85	+3.48
217	444.62	+4.18

As always, please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey S. Cooper

Golden Valley Water District (450) Watermaster

CC: file Attachments



State of Idaho

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Southern Region, 1341 Fillmore Street, Suite 200 · Twin Falls, Idaho 83301-3380 Phone: (208) 736-3033 · Fax: (208) 736-3037 · Web Site: www.idwr.idaho.gov

C. L. "BUTCH" OTTER Governor GARY SPACKMAN Interim Director

March 21, 2011

Joe Tugaw 3277 Woodridge Dr. Twin Falls, ID 83301

RE: Golden Valley Water District Assessment

Dear Mr. Tugaw:

First, I would like to say it was a pleasure meeting and talking with you at this year's meeting and I look forward to serving as your watermaster for the 2011 season. I did make it out to the monitoring wells on March 11th and here are the current water levels:

Monitoring Well No.	Depth (ft)	Change from Last Year (ft)
209	460.68	-4.88
417	473.33	-4.03
217	448.80	+13.9

Concerning assessments, based on the adopted budget, your assessments this year will total \$1093.89. This year plan on making the check out to Golden Valley Water District, as opposed to IDWR. As per our adopted resolutions, this assessment will be due on May 1, 2011.

I would like to get together possibly next week to set up an account at one of the local banks. I suggest using a bank that you normally use and I will leave it up to you as to where the account should be. Talking to Cindy Yenter, the Watermaster for WD130 (she provides a lot of technical support for Water Districts) it looks like we will be able to set it up as a non-profit. I know there was some question of how we deal with the taxes, etc... I will probably give you a call next Monday to set up a time to get all this done. I will be out of town this week for a funeral in Wyoming, so if you have any questions or if I can be of any further assistance, please let me know next week. Thanks again for your help on this.

Sincerely.

Jeffrey S. Cooper

Sr. Water Resource Agent - Southern Region IDWR

CC: file



State of Idaho

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Southern Region, 1341 Fillmore Street, Suite 200 • Twin Falls, Idaho 83301-3380 Phone: (208) 736-3033 • Fax: (208) 736-3037 • Web Site: www.idwr.idaho.gov

C. L. "BUTCH" OTTER Governor GARY SPACKMAN

Interim Director

March 21, 2011

Russ Patterson Triple Ace Inc. 1800 Z Street Heyburn, ID 83336

RE: Golden Valley Water District Assessment

Dear Mr. Patterson:

First, I would like to say it was a pleasure meeting and talking with you at this year's meeting and I look forward to serving as your watermaster for the 2011 season. I did make it out to the monitoring wells on March 11th and here are the current water levels:

Monitoring Well No.	Depth (ft)	Change from Last Year (ft)
209	460.68	-4.88
417	473.33	-4.03
217	448.80	+13.9

Concerning assessments, based on the adopted budget, your assessments this year will total \$1271.11, which includes \$369.14 for Bueker's assessment. This year plan on making the check out to Golden Valley Water District, as opposed to IDWR. As per our adopted resolutions, this assessment will be due on May 1, 2011. Joe and I have not yet gotten together to set up the banking account, but it looks like we will be able to set it up as a non-profit. I know there was some question of how we deal with the taxes, etc... I will be out of town this week for a funeral in Wyoming, so if you have any questions, feel free to call me next week. As always, please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey S. Cooper

Sr. Water Resource Agent - Southern Region IDWR

CC: file, John Buekers
Attachments